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Subject:   Monthly Update  Date of Meeting: March 17, 2025 

 

Labour 
Relations 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Regularly attend morning parades at the divisions 

• Met with the I.T. Manager to discuss facial recognition software 

• Took part in a meeting with Wellness to discuss a Mental Fitness IQ software program 

• Attended the Membership ceremony at Deer Creek for the graduating class of officers 

• Welcomed new recruits to the service 

• Took part in meetings with the organizers of the International Police Hockey Tournament 

• Attended meetings to discuss Faraday room locations for the service 

• Met regularly with Superintendents 

• Met regularly with Command members 

• Took part in the Provincial Carjacking JMT meetings 

• Attended a virtual meeting with GTA police services to discuss the Assault Style Firearms 
Compensation Program (ASFCP) 

• Attended the monthly homicide staffing JMT 

• Took part in regular JMT meetings to discuss border enhancements 

• Attended bi-weekly Project Vector meetings 

• Attended a meeting with the Region Legal team to discuss Prosecution Services 

• Met with Superintendent to discuss a human trafficking initiative 

• Took part in the monthly JTAC JMT update meeting  

• Attended the Staff Sergeant Training Day off site at the Abilities Centre 

• Met with Inspector in charge of Body Worn Camera for a review 

• Took part in a meeting to discuss the Push Pin app 

• Attended the Court Services weekly update meeting 

• Welcomed the new class of Special Constables to the service 

• Met with members of Strategic Planning to discuss Missing Persons 

• Took part in a meeting with finance to discuss the 10-year forecast for Serious and 
Organized Crime 
 

Youth • Represented command at the Special Olympics Basketball Tournament organized by the 
Youth in Policing (YIP) team 

• Took part in the YIP event, “Coldest Night of the Year Walk” in Oshawa in support of local 
charities 
 

Represented 
the Service 

 

• Took part in a meeting with Axon to discuss redaction software 

• Attended the drop in for a member resigning from the service 

• Took part in a Durham Child and Youth Advocacy (CYAC) Committee meeting 

• Attended the opening ceremonies for the International Police Hockey Tournament 
 

           
Glenn Courneyea 
A/Deputy Chief, Serious & Organized Crime 


